PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

505 VAN NESS AVENUE SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94102-3298



January 26, 2016

Jo Lynn Lambert Attorney at Law Pacific Gas and Electric Co. 707 Brookside Avenue Redlands, California 92373

Re: Completeness of Pacific Gas and Electric's Application for a Permit to Construct the Sanger Substation Expansion Project (CPUC Proceeding A. 15-09-012)

Dear Ms. Lambert:

The Energy Division of the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) has completed its review of Pacific Gas and Electric (PG&E's) materials submitted to date regarding the application to construct the Sanger Substation Expansion Project. After reviewing PG&E's materials, the Energy Division is deeming PG&E's application complete as of today, although as we move forward, we anticipate additional information gaps and needs will be identified.

In order to expedite our efforts, we request that PG&E make its technical staff and environmental consultants available to the Commission's Energy Division staff who will be conducting the environmental review for the PG&E application. Commission staff may require such consultations for the purposes of gaining further clarity, obtaining further data and information, and for whatever other tasks are necessary to the successful and legally defensible conclusion of an environmental review pursuant to the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) in this proceeding.

We expect to begin scheduling upcoming activities within a few weeks. Please direct questions on the completeness review to me at (415) 703-2068 or via email to Billie.Blanchard@cpuc.ca.gov.

Sincerely.

Billie Blanchard

Billie Blanchard Project Manager Energy Division California Public Utilities Commission

Cc: Mary Jo Borak, CPUC Infrastructure Permitting and CEQA Molly Sterkel, CPUC Infrastructure Planning and Permitting Silvia Yanez, Ecology and Environment, Inc.